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Pledge of Allegiance 

I pledge allegiance to 

the Flag of the United 

States of America, 

and to the Republic 

for which it stands, 

one Nation under 

God, indivisible, with 

liberty and justice  

for all. 

Officers 2021 

President:  Marci Scott 
Vice President:  Michaele Russell 
Secretary:  Marlene Brown 

Treasurer:  Fran Turner 
Chaplain:  Gloria Burton  
Parliamentarian: Fran Turner 

By Laws: Marci Scott 
Membership & Legislation: Fran Turner 
Public Relations: Paula Gunson 

Americanism: Michaele Russell 
Programs:  
Newsletter Editor: Paula Gunson 

 

January 10, 2021 

Dear Members of the Seaford Republican Women's Club; 

     Happy New Year! 

     I've prayed that everyone had a safe and pleasant  

holiday season.  I continue to pray for peace in our nation 

as we prepare to be led by a new administration in  

Washington, D.C. 

     Because of the COVID-19 restrictions on all Food 

and Drink establishments, we will not be having a 

meeting in January.  I sincerely hope that we will  

continue to support the Seaford Pizza King, for they have 

been very generous in allowing us to meet in the back 

room for free this past year.  If you have not paid your 

membership dues ($35 for members or $20 for associate 

members), please get that and any changes of Information 

(address, e-mail, etc.) to Fran Turner by January 31. 

     Thank-you for all that you do.  Hope to see y'all next 

month. 

President Marci 

Website:     https://seafordrwc.wordpress.com/  
 

Facebook:     https://www.facebook.com/Seaford-Republican-Womens-Club-783788388337684/ 
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                        SEAFORD REPUBLICAN WOMEN’S CLUB 

    A Message from the President  
 

   A new year has begun, and already, it is bringing powerful changes. Many of them unwelcome.  

    I’ve been hearing from you – I hear you’re angry, disappointed, frustrated, sad, confused; some are feeling 
hurt, cheated, deceived. We are all experiencing a range of understandable emotions, coming from our many 
different states and many different perspectives.  

    But in the NFRW, we are sisters, and we support each other and our country. Now is the time for us to dig 
deep and turn our emotions into constructive avenues to uphold our core beliefs and values – together.  

    You and I need to keep the faith no matter the obstacles. It is easy to serve during the easy times. These 
are rough times – but we’re tough. We women have the strength and the know-how to keep fighting for what 
is right.  

    That is what NFRW stands for. Stand with NFRW. Stand with our sisters. Stand for our nation. 

    Resolve to be an active member. Resolve to inspire others to do that as well. 

     Through times of quiet and times of turmoil, our sisterhood has endured. Our bond is a sacred nod to our 
past and a solemn promise for the future.  

    My friends, the time has come again to prove our worth. This is our moment to come together and shine – 
to bring light to a dark age in America.  

    I’m honored to stand beside you. I believe in us. NFRW sisters, thank you for what you have accomplished 
– and – for what we’re about to accomplish together.  

    God bless you, and God bless America!  

NFRW PRESIDENT:  Ann Schockett, New York 

 

Donations for  

Home of the Brave I & II 

2020: John F. Kennedy ornament 2019: Dwight Eisenhower's  

Presidential helicopter ornament 



  

                        SEAFORD REPUBLICAN WOMEN’S CLUB 
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January 2020 minutes 
Chairs for the coming term are Americanism – Michaele Russell, By-Laws – Marci Scott, Member-
ship and Legislation – Fran Turner, Public Relations – Paula Gunson. Volunteers are still needed 
for Program and Fundraising. 
 

Cathy Watts installed officers for 2020-22. They are as follows: President Marci Scott, Vice Presi-
dent Michaele Russell, Treasurer Fran Turner and Secretary Marlene Brown 

 

DFRW President Cathy Watts then gave an informative presentation on DFRW and State Republi-
can activities 
 

February 2020 minutes 
A motion was made by Gloria, seconded by Fran and approved (with 1 abstention) to approve the 
updated bylaws 
 

Lauren Witzke, candidate for the Republican nomination for the U.S. Senate presented an informa-
tive talk and answered questions 
 

August 2020 minutes 
Leann Wells became a new member 
 

First reading was made of a By-laws change that is being requested by NFRW.  The change is 
recorded below and will be acted on at the September meeting. 
 

In the event a properly called board meeting has to be cancelled due to circumstances beyond the control of 
the Seaford RWC, then it shall be acceptable to hold said board meeting by and approved electronic means 
with seven days’ notice being given to all members of the Board of Directors. This section does not apply to 
a meeting required by these bylaws that has not already been called. 
 

September 2020 minutes 
Second reading of the By-Laws Change that was recommended by NFRW and included in last 
month’s minutes. The third reading and vote will occur at the October meeting. 
 

DFRW Convention will be held at the Christiana Hilton on Saturday, November 14. 
 

Motion seconded by Leann, approved to nominate Fran Turner for Mary Boggs Award 

 

October 2020 minutes 
County Councilman Mike Vincent gave an update on county activities 
 

Gloria Burton agreed to serve as Chaplain and Fran Turner agreed to serve as Parliamentarian. 
We still need a Program Chairman 

 

The Christmas luncheon will be on Thursday, December 17, noon at Heritage Shores 
 

With our Club celebrating 60 years, President Marci suggested honoring our charter members. 
Fran will check the information at the DFRW building to determine names of the charter members. 
 

November 2020 minutes 
Hope Whaley was introduced as our new member. 
 

Joyce Sessoms, Ark Educational Resource Center, updated us on tutoring and mentoring to area 
students. 
 

Fran, Leann, Barb and Marlene reported the DFRW Convention was a great success. We have 
White House Christmas ornaments available for $25. Fran is still checking the DFRW records to 
determine the charter members of our Club 


